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ANNUAL REPORT '1965
VERY REV. MURON GURJIKIAN

CHURCH SERVICE - Every Sunday, uncea51ng1y, we celebrated Badarak follow1ng a short
Morning Service, and preached the sermon. We also celebrated Badarak during three
weekdays, rpamely: Armenian Christmas Day, Vartanantz and Holy Ascension: Every Wed-
nesday, durlng Lent, we also held evening services at 8:00 P.!M.

SACRAMENTS - Last year, our church had 22 baptisms, 7 weddings andb36 funerals. Neces-
sary advice and counceling are given on these occasions.

VISITATIONS -~ The Pastor visited about 300 sick persons at five hospitals in the city,
and approximately 100 homes when he had the opportunity,

MEETINGS - The Pastor attended about 200 meetings of our organizations and various
committees, and'made suggestions when he felt the necessity.

OUTLYING COMMUNITIES - During Lent, he celebrated Badarak in Fitchburg and Milford. He
also officiated at several funerals in nllford. During such times, he also visited the
homes of the deceased.

OUR REIATIONS WITH THE ARMENIAN PROTESTANT CHURCH - Our church relations with the
. Armenian Congregational Church of Martyrs continued as it has been in previous years--
in friendship.

OUR RELATION WITH THE COUNCIL OF CHURCHES - Our church has good relations with the
- Council of Churches of Greater Worcester Area, and as a member pays annual dues. In
turn, our church receives tangible and moral benefit from the Council,

CHURCH OFFICE - Our church office carried on its many-fold duties punctually as in the
-past.

THE MESSENGER - This paper is published monthly by our church and mailed to the entire
-membership and to all churches in the Diocese free of charge. -

If there are parishioners who do not receive the monthly paper of our church, or the
Armenian and English publications of the Diocese, they may call the church office and
submit their names and addresses. These two publications of the Diocese are sent to
all dues paying members free of charge.

CITY COUNCIL - By special invitation, on three occasions, the Pastor gave the opening
prayer at the City Council meetings.

PASTORAL ATTENTION TO SCHOOLS AND YOUTH GROUPS - Last year all these organizations en-
joyed the Pastor's close attention and interest, whose reports you will find in the
booklet., :

SOTH ANNIVERSARY AND VISITATIONS -~ Our church celebrated the S0th Anniversary of the
Armenian genocide by the Ottoman Turks on Sunday, April 25, 1965.

During the year, we were visited by Arachnord Surpazan and the Armenian Patriarch of
Istanbul, The details of their activities are included in the annual report of the
Parish Council.

APPRECIATION - Before closing, I wish to express my thanks and appreciation to the
Parish Council, Diocesan Delegates, Deacons, Choir, Ladies Auxiliary, Cultural Center
Building Committee, Cathedral Committee, A.C.Y.0.A. Seniors and Juniors, Armenian
School Committee, Sunday School Teachers, Nominating Committee and Auditing Committee
with whose devotion and wisdom our spiritual, cultural and school work was enriched.

May the Lord bless our work and grant all of us wisdom, health and success,
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b Yp ywopnobwewpbt 30 webyph nruneghsubpe .

U8 MIPN8.~ Ghlnbginy 4wy MNongp {bpwpwgnrbgwe wpuw@d Ubye 19p%-
wawlhbponifbwl fhevy L 2nepd 55 Saghubp: Yp wywomolwewpbl 4
ntuncghsubp: Svopluncfehivp Yp Juplt Mp. UVwiwul Bwpuwpbuwb:. R
Unppuuph aruntdvwluwy prplnippp(prudulwiatffpey) Yuwqdp wiqwdbbpy bv,
Uwlwquwsl 4nge dwyp Unepp, Unbvuwybunt{h Spipy Nog Spudtp, Ubph Stp
Swquwpbuwy, Ubph Unwob|buwby, Noq Uvjwbbuwy, Upswingu UBbuwovbul,

Pnpgnd Wnepobuwb (| pugot) Uppv Upwybwl, buv 9ptvu bpobuwV, npnbp

duyp Unipphy wawdunppniftbwdp Qwy L bgnch ntuntgludy wpnpwluy Sbfan-
vbpae Yppwpldul wipwowvppy at qypngh Snquuwpnifbuy | dnrwd bus

4NPULLENNRERY, = Sndpt bt Upuwluy MopSnipp wbpn Guy ywlwd by
Ghtnbgungu gapnp hugdulbpyncf@prvubpnr St bL gapbwlguwd nt
puwluw) bpwé bv wung &bnbwplbpp:
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vArnNReIRLLEL . - Pyl wdlYy vwphp, wyv vwpbypfuwvpy biv Quwpg Jp
npagnfdhtvubp bouy bibpbginy be Sphwnwy Swdwp: Uyu wafpe forwpdh
Jhoqwowllb) [ bhbobgingu wiwg Forngh bu pnupdh gbabgpl yuppuwpduwy
be Swqluwywpadwy gpuwifncfibuwy wafthr, Niwnpp RuuncPpp dwpfthqupopppy
Uouvwypfehp Yandlt ywomotwluy gqbwlwnwivpp {lwjyuwlewty vwwgwe Thwlwi
popSacpnp(TunpSwinpb p b JSbp bhbobginy Ynp Cnquowpp).

bhbnbgeny Udvwfbplp(lpwant) beqbgLnJ Ubulbpuppp, 2unpShe

fo plpwqgpuluwy quwph bp Ypovwgpowlhuwy nevargdut Swlquduwvpny

b pnupbpne Sbuwppppulwy ywpnivwhnfbulp oquuwliwp 4p Swiuqpuwbuy
gapnp &thw%bbnnL bt bibnbguwlwy Quqdwlbpyni@hLuubpnt gnpéntul-~
nzﬁbwb be JunwnpdniBbuwl (wap' .

bnzhpwmnlnlﬁhth%bn.— duwlg. hwshl hPuwi buwl hp nLubgug zwpdew%

be wyywpd Quwpngafdbwt YLlup hntbpwb t U. dplhs tlhbnbgenys

vwbit quwug, dopt 0{uwbbuwy bL hMuspli Quwidwbwy pun ppbvy Luwlp
{wlwd wyu bnttp%bp ppwd bv U. *plps beqbgLnJ vwlwnwv ph wpdwbh
b pnpnp wyv Lupqp YnippuwnnincfBhevvbp

Stpp (ntvwenpl papnp VU Jbgbw Vbpnat (nqh%bpﬂ b whn%g Y Evnuwyp

C ywpwquwubpnly quwqw%bpnth ywpgbe b bplwp Lbwbg:

-&niﬁibbp - Uﬁwa% an(ntpqg 1965 vwpbyplupt qnidwpwé t 25
Cbplowhwy danndubp: 2 pwgwnhQ(beqbgLnJ Juplhvubpne $bwn):

1 Vhe bpUufppunp ThRSwluvpwypt Bhbq, PESwluwy (waqnthp bt
-1 2pduwvwypv daqad, b 4 Spwluwy dnqadubp

GHEAL8hNS GLLRUNKRSAL, - Luw EqubgLnJ prumntqhz Jwb&hwhntfpb
(g;nthwh1ngnJgp, 1965 wwopbypfuwupy Jbp Llbabghy Sning nthgwb t

hul 1966 mwpbzpzw%h% (wap pr Uqubgan thmﬁt% QD %whwmbunLh
34,815.00 Snjuwp:

u. ¢PEP° bYELESRNS L hULLIUUL SULPEIU 0 dwy Unwpbjwluwy U,
dphpy tlhbigbginy Splvwapluy b -U. 080wy whwluwiqbwy wwpbpwpdd
b 1966 [Fnewluwip: Ugu walPhe 4p Juwdntp hwnwenp Swhnpuncfdbudp
 fp wovwlwowpb) Ghbabguengu 75pn Lplvwunpduwt vwpbpuwpd p: :

ButAE8RN8 RUPSNRAULD, ~ bhbnbgun v gpwubVbulpy puwpnncqupnt SpY"
- by Shipy. Poq Ropwluwvbwi:. PpwubVbuwlpy dwdlbpd b wnwLombw% 9-12,
cpwgh wpwfd wawtonlbi: Lbnw&th 756-2931:

FUULUSULR, ~ 2ndpr br Thwlwd ‘nplnepn fp Jugnby ppburg fbpdugpi
2unpSwhwyntfGhevvbpp no ghwlwnwvpp Jbp Ghbabguny pnpnp Quqlwlbp-
yntfdhevvbpary 6o Jbp Swdwyuphv vhpbyh dnqndnipnpt, npatg wqibpe
gnpouwhgniffbudp at odwlnulhntfFbwdp 2Unpéhe Uvunnitday éwnphh by g
Jbp Us bhbnbghpt wwjybwnntftbuy bt gwibpdugduy Swlup wpniwg
Quvpbpl ntu wohwwmwuptbpp wpnpilwenp pUowynitbguwb:

h .
. ThULUY nnﬂnhnmh
UPRAMY_ U, 4P, WPERHGUY
- : VURGIUL ‘ | -
QUREL FUUMLIBUY \ - PAPSAV MARLOBUY

USBLUNLS B USELUMIBP
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ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR‘ANNUAL RFPORT

In a letter received form the Primate dated February 11, 1965, vwe were informed that

the Diocesan Council had confirmed the results of the election held on January 2L, 1965,

at which time the following were elected to the Parish Council: Messrs. Zarvin Kasparian,

Charles Garabedian, John Toromanian, Henry Shooshan and Ara Heroian., Bart Bagdasarian,

Gilbert Markarian, George Shamgochian, Harry Sogigian and Asbed Zakarian were elected
Diocesan delegates, ‘

‘On March 2, 1965, at the regular Parish Council meeting, presided over by our Pastor,
the follow1ng executive body was chosen: Messrs. Zarvin J. Kasparian, Chairman; Charles
Garabedian, Vice-Chairman; Torcom Hooloian, Secretary, Ara Heroian, Assistant Secretary;
John Toromanian, Treasurer; Peter Nalbandian, Assistant Treasurer; George Herosian,
Edward Bedrosian, Cecil Aslanian, Charles Sharigian and Henry Shooshan, Advisors,

PASTOR AND HIS ASSISTANT - After a long absence, Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian returned to’
our parish to take over his duties as our Pastor-and has as his assistant, Deacon
Richard Metjian, Our Pastor and Deacon with great devotion have executed their duties
and responsibilities within our Church and community.

VARTANANTZ CELEBRATION - In February, the amnual celebration of St. Vartan took place
at the Church. Our Pastor celebrated the Divine Liturgy, followed by a dinner and a
cultural program. Also a one act drama was preSented under the direction of Mr.
Torcom Hooloian,. ' '

"DUTCH TREAT" DINNER - In March, a "Dutch Treat! difiner was held in the church hall
for the outgoint and newly elected members of the Parish Council, Diocesan Delegates
and Auditing Committee.

ORGANIZATIONAL CONFERENCE - By invitation of the Parish Council, on March 16, at the
church hall, all church organizations held a combined meeting to coordinate the activ-
ities of all the organizations within the Church.

SOTH ANNIVERSARY COMMRMORATION - The 50th Anniversary Commemoration of the Armenian
Martyrs took place on April 25, - In the morning, the Divine Liturgy was celebrated by
our Pastor at our church. Later, in the afternoon, a service for the repose of the
souls of all the martyrs was held at’ Tuckerman Hall.

ANNUAL PICNIC - Our- annual plcnlc was held on August 22, 1965 at Camp Ararat in
Maynard, Mass. In spite of unfavorable weather, the picnic was a success, thanks to
all the hard workers and to those who were present.

N.E. REGIONAL CONFERENCE - In September, with the arrangements of the Dlocesan Counc11
and under the direction of our Primate, the Church of Our Saviour was the host Church

for a New England Regional Conference, with the participation of sister N.E. Churches

and their organlzatlon chairmen.

Our Primate, Archbishop Sion Manoogian stayed in Worcester for the weekend and cele-
brated the Divine Liturgy and gave the sermon on Sunday morning.-

5 : :
SPECIAL PARISH ASSEMBLY - By invitation of the Parish Council, on Tuesday, September 1k,
a special parish assembly was held at the Church Hall. The parishioners heard the
report of the Cultural Center Building Committee. - The assembly gave authorization to buy
the Parish Council with the cooperation of the Cultural Center Committee to buy.the
Frost property adjacent to. our Church, at a price of $42,500, This action has been
verified by the Diocese.
A buy and sell agreement has been entered. into with Mr. Frost and a $1,000. deposit
has been made.




SUNDAY SCHOOL - Classes resumed on Sunday, September 19, 1965 under the superv1sion of

Deacon Richard Metjian. There are at present about 30 teachers and 325 students in our
Sunday School.

ARMENIAN SCHOOL - Classes began under the supervmsion of Mr. Manase Jardarlan, Tﬁéré
are four veachers and about 55 studerts. . ) . 5

.-'

PATRIARCHAL VISIT - The Worcester community had the -honor of*“ a vlslt by HlS Eminence
Patriarch Shnork Kaloustian of Istanbul on‘honday, November 19; 19654 ’ P

After a short service in the Church, Patriarch Shnork gave a £alk about the Armenlan
Community in Istanbul in the Church Hall; followed by a movie}" He stated his putpose
to raise funds for the Holy Cross Seminary in Istanbul. Thé Auliefice responded to
Patriarch Shnork's appeal wholeheartedly:. A social hour foliowed the prbgram at which
time refreshments were served by the Ladles Auxillaryu

CHURCH PAPER - The format of our Church Paper, The Messenger"; was reorganlzed by the |
staff to give.fuller information regardlng religious, educatlbnal and geheral" news topics
relating to our Church activities. ;

We have received very: favorable comments regardlng our Nessenger.

MEETINGS - Durlng 1965, the Parlsh Counc1l held 29 meetlngs; #nd tWO executlve body
meetings with the church related organlzatlons.

CHURCH BUDGET - According to the Teport of the Audlﬁing Committee, our Church had an .
Income of $36,379.10 for the year ending December 31, 1965 Otir 1966 budget is expect-
ed to be approximately $3h,815.00. .

CHURCH ANNIVERSARY - The Church of Our Saviour will celebrate its 75th anniversary in
1988, Pl=ns ave-weing nade to-celebrate thls unlque occasion with special observances
throughout the year.

APPRECTATION - During the year our Church received notice of being beneficiary in the
wills of Mr, Charles Kanlian, Mr. Hatch Calfaian and Mr. Kachadoor Ohanian,

The Pastor and Parish Council take this opportunity to express their appreciation to

all parishioners and church organizations for their generous contributions for the

success of our Church, and for the propagation of His faith within our Church.
Respectfully submitted,

Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian
President

Zarvin J. Kasparian , Torcom Hooloian
Chairman - Secretary

-8



A,

B.

Ce

Ec'

F.

" $ol,03h01 |

i

641191.85

:1;‘5506.'00 |

999.06

.i,oh5.93

, \q) : : . .
,: ARMENTIAN CHURGH OF OUR SAVIOUR
ANALYSIS OF INCOME & 1965

MEMBERSHIP o

-1, Pledges (weeklyg ' $10,067.30
2. Pledges (annual C T4158.20
3. Plate : . 1,950,06 .
Lis Sunday School : 1,162.90 .
5. Yoohakin . - 24788.00
6. Pledges Gweekly 196L) o . 907,95
SERVICE :
1, Hokehankist = o ~ 3,677.50
2. Momakin , .. --. 554435
3. Baptisms . 295:;00
L. Weddings ', ... - 350:i00
5. Funerals , 1;615,00
GIFTS & BEQUESTS | |
1;.6ifts. . 325.00
2, BeQuests o - - 700.00:
3, In lieh:of Flowbrs . ' -787.85
Li. Hall Don8tions . h1s.00
5. Altar Flowers , - 80400
AUXTLIARY ORGANIZATIONS e
1. Ladies Aux:l.llary - Armenian Séhdol | 1004,00
2. Young Women's Guild - Armenian School - 200400
3. Young Women's Guild - Sunday. School = '200.00
li. Young Women's Guild - Church Treasury _1,000.00
AFFAIRS o o | e
1. Annual Picnic : S 885.05.
2. Armenian Concert ' 66.01
3. Miscellaneous Affairs : } 58,00 .
OTHER SOURCES | - |
1. Bank Tnterests T, 697.50
2. Addressograph - 10.00
3. Postage & Paper . 70,48
Le Rebate - Najarian Insurance Agency 29,75
5. Calendars & Books . 238.20

TOTAL INCOME

$36,379.10
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ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR
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ANALYSIS OF EXPENSES - 1965
SALARIES : ,
1. Pastor : - $6,005.00
2o Assistant to Pastor 3,120,00
3. Deacon 385,00
I Choir Director 14180,00
- 5, Visiting Clergy 470,00
6. Secretary - 1,045,37
7. Custodian 1,820,00
8e Groundskeeper 585,00
ADMINISTRATIVE o
1. Fuel o " 2,118,60
2.’ Electrlc : 235-96 :
3. Telephone (Office & Pastor) 396,56
L. Telephone (Pay Station) .. 59.4h
5. Printing & Publications ... -68L4,00
6. Postage . - 137.95
7. Pledge Supplies . 187.69
. 8. Laundry : . 29.00
9. Water " 67.20-
10. Office Supplies & Expenses 468.90
11. Flowers . ; 458.50
12. Custodian Supplies . " 118.70
.13. Church Supplies (Sacramental) L. 297.46
1}, Building Maintenance & Supplies - = 1,845.20
.15, Insurance (Church & Parish House) 1 0h3.10‘
16. Mortgage (Parish House) - 1,21h.76 _
17. Clergy Hospital & Pension 259,18 °
ASSESSMENTS ' S
1, Diocese Dues. - e ; h,725.
2. Calendars & Books: : © .- 110,00
3. Council of Churches - 300,00
AFFAIRS ‘
"1, Annual Picnic 155,00
2, 'Martyrs 50th Amiversary 163,21
- 3. ‘Patriarch Shnork Kaloustians VlSlt’ -+ 153.39
h. N.E. Regional Conference - hl.12
5. Miscellanedus Affairs oh,8L -
EDUCATIONAL & AUXILIARY
1, Sunday School . -1 9235497
2.. Armenian School ' 200.00
. Church Choir | -+ 170,75
L. Soloist & Organist . * 335.00
5. Etchmiadzin Student "2 500,00
6. A.C.Y.0.A. Seniors .150.09_
QTHER EXPENDITURES -
1. In Lieu of Flowers 129,75 -
(L4 shared with others)
2. Diocesan Convention 166,66
3. Social Security Tax 65.98
h. A.C.Y.0.A. 19th Assembly Booklet- 25.00
5. St. Leons Armenian Church, New Jersey 25,00
Consecration )
St. Joachim & St. Anna Armenian Church 25,00 °

$13,910.37

o '9,9\2_2.20

5,135.00

'607;56

. 2,591,72

1437.39

Chicago - Consecration
TOTAL EXPENSES
T =10~

- $32,60L42L
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ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR.SAVIOUR -

RECAPiTUIATION - 1965 O
: i ,

NET BAIANCE 12/31/64 $16,120,05
TOTAL INCOME 1965. - 36,379.10
TOTAL EXPENSES . 32,60k, e

NET BALANCE 12/31/65 - $20,19L,91
CURRENT ASSETS |
' Check Book Balance -12/31/65 1,554,436
Mechanies Savings Bank -16,567.35 ;
Worcester Five Cents Savings C 1,971,473
Worcester Federal Savings & Loan .. 1oLkt R

NET BALANCE 12/31/65

4

420;10ki o1

CURRENT LIABILITiES: PR
Worcester .Federal Savings & Loan $11,938,00

(Parish House lortgage)

Réspattiully submitted;

John Toremanian
Treasurer -



ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR

_ANTICIPATED INCOME & EXPENSE FOR 1966

 INCOME

Pledges (Weekly-Envelopes)
" Pledges (Annual)
Plate
- Sundhy School
Yooghakin
Hokehankist
Momakin
Baptisms
Weddings
Funerals .
Gifts & Bequests -
Hall Donations
Church Functions
In Lieu of Flowers
Armenian School

EXPENSES

Pastor

Assistant to Pastor
Deacon

Choir Director
Secretary

Visiting Clergy
Custodian
Groundskeeper

Fuel

Electric

Telephones

Printing Publications
Postage

Pledge Supplies
Office Supplies & Equlpment

" Church Supplies (Sacramental)

Building Maintenance & Supplies
Clergy Insurance & Pension
Parish House Mortgage
Insurance

Sunday School

Choir

Diocesan Assessment
Etchmiadzin Assessment
Etchmiadzin Student
Council of Churches
Flowers

Diocesan Convention
Reserve Fund

# Armenian School (Collected by Committee) 1,000.00

-2~

$ 12, 95MO

7,590.00
1,500,00
1’ 100 - 00
2,500,00

2,700,00

600. 00
300,00
300,00
1,000,00
1,000.00
375.00
1,000.00

500,00 :
1,000700_

$3L,815.00

6,500.00
3,380.00
400,00
520,00

1,500,00

200.00
1,850.00

540.00
2,100,00

500.00

400.00

650.00

150,00
200,00
600,00
250,00
2,100.00
250,00
1,250,00
1,000, 00
1.200,00
200,00
11,725.00
250,00
500,00
300,00
500,00
500.00
1,000.00

$3l,815. 00



CULTURAL CENTER LUILDING COMMITTEE

Four years Have passed since the Parish As:embly voted to establish this committee,
During this period much has been done, mu:: more could have been done, much more .
remains to be done. The committee has rez:ived excellent support in many of its en-
deavors and has on occasion been delayed bLecause of circumstances beyond its control;
ex: Cathedral Drive, Jerusalem Drive, etc. The first phase of the project was complet~
ed last year when we were able to announce that a sum in excess of $100,000 had now
been pledged or received and an architect could be hired to prepare detailed drawings.

On Friday, January 15, 1965 the Architects Committee comprosed of the following held
its first meeting: Very Rev, Muron Gurjikian, Pastor; Gilbert Markarian, Chairman
Building Committee; Zarvin Kasparian, Chairman Parish Council, Bartev Der- Bagdasarlan,
Arsen Najarian and Harry Sogigian,

On Friday, February 5, 1965, the.Committee announced the appointment of Mr. Ramon
Hovsepian as Architect. Several meetings were held with him and three proposed floor
plans were reviewed, Two of these plans involved the purchase of the-Frost property
Jocated on Salisbury Street next to the church. Because a savings in construction
cost could be realized, the Committee agreed to order the Architect to proceed on
these lines and to recommend to the Parish Council that it take all steps necessary to
acquire this property. Purchase of this prOperty would reduce the estimated cost of
the Cultural Center Building to approximately wBOO 000.

On Friday, June 25, 1965, after a complete and comprehensive study, the Commlttee
agreed to authorize the Architect to proceed with the design development phase and to
present the plans as approved to a joint meeting of the Parish Council and Building
Committee for their comments and information, particularly in view of the fact that
the plans approved involved the purchase of the Frost property. This was done on
Tuesday, July 6, 1965,

In September, 1965, these plans along with a recommendation to purchase the Frost
property were presented to the Parish Assembly. At this time the Assembly voted to
authorize the Parish Council to purchase the Frost property with the stipulation that
the funds to pay the purchase price were to come from the Building Committee. ‘Steps
~have been taken to accomplish this and 1 am sure details will be found in the Parish
Counc11 Report, ‘ :

At a meeting of the Cultural Center Building Committee on Tuesday, December 7, 1965,
it was the unanimous opinion of all present that because it was over four years since
the original report, which led to the creation of this committee, was presented to the
Parish Assembly, it should be incorporated in this report for the information and
guidance of all.. The report follows:

At the Parish Assembly held in October, 1960, the Parish Council was authorized
to appoint a commlttee to consider the advisability of and report on the feasibility,
requirements and cost of a cultural center. Members of the committee are: Very Rev,
Yeghishe Gizirian, Gilbert Markarian, Mikael Kolligian, George Shamgochlan, Ralph
Yagjian, Jacob Hagopian and Ramon Hovsepian,

Six meetings were held and visits made to other churches in the area for in-
spection of their facilities. Discussions were had with representatlves of other
churches regarding their problems, their needs, and their advantages in the building
they had built, Our own problems were studied and the following determined:

1, We have approximately 250 children in Sunday School

2. Ve have approximately 125 children Armenian School

3e We do not have facilities for activities for our youth

b, Our fubure lies in holding and teaching our youth language,
customs, and church history.

c=13-



5. We have a beautiful church
6. Our present church hall is not aoproprlate for social and
recreational activities..
T Our present kitchen is not large enough f£6r many occasionss -
8. We do not have adequate administrative facilities
9. We do not have adequate facilitics for teachlng our chlldren
and expandlng our activities.
10, We do not have a library and reference facility for. study
: and- preservatlon of our culture and history.
11, Desmrable functional requirements are not met by the
. preSent Parlsh House building. -

Y‘ig; From these facts it was determined that a Cultural Center was needed and the
follow1ng fa0111t1es should be 1ncorporaued in its structure if possibleq

1; 20 to° 25 glassrooms
2, A large hall 750 seating capa01ty3 comblnataon gm
Largé kitchen
lis office sphce - a. Pastor, b. Parlsh Council, -c. Secretarial
55 Chapel: |
Library
7n Shower and Locker rooms -
8. Choir robirng rooms (one for men - one for women)
9. Activities rooms :
10, Storage rooms .
11. Checking facilities

. Tt was further agreed that the structure should be on the same levels and joined :
W1th the existing church° The following items were also considered and abandoned for
redsons as shown:

1. VlSltlng Clergy Quarters: o ;
This happens only 3 or L tlmes a year and space is too
. valuable to use for this purpose. .
2. Air Condition Hall:
Changed to an adequate ventilation system because we feel it would
not warrant the investment, both installation wise and cost wise.:
3. Bowling Alleys:
Dropped as a result of unfavorable comments from the First Baptist
Church and Our Lady of Mount Carmel visitations. Too much noice,
“hard to supervise, too expens1ve for value receiveds
k. Custodian Quarters: ,
Not feasible and too costly..

A plot plan was obtained and at the request of the ccmmittee, Mr, Ramon Hovsepianv
drew floor plans for the two floors involved and presented them to the committee for

study and discussion., Copies of the plans are attached to the report submitted by this - -

committee to the Parish Council. The building is approximately 210 feet long and 72 -
feet wide with an approximate floor space of 26,000 sq. feet. The.church has about .
10,000 sq. feet of floor space. This meansthat the proposed center will be 2% times as:
1arge. It was further determined a structure of this size would cost approximately '
$6000 a year for heat, light, care, repalrs and maintenance, however, it was felt much
of this cost would be offset by rental income,

As near as can be determined from the two floor plans available the approximate
cost for the building would be about $400,000, Exact cost of course can only be
- determined after working drawings have been completed by an architect and submitted
for bids, '

It is the recommendation. of this committee that the membershlp further develop
these possibilities in the following manner¢

'_15_'



1, Form an Executive Committee of tcn people to be knOWn as
The "Cultural Center Building Executive Committee."
2. This committee shall be authorized to app01nt sub-committees
" as necessary to carry out the proaect.-..
3. Grant permission for solicitaticn of monles and pledges
by this committee.
L. - Approve the following general rules for solicitation"
v ‘as-Conduct a general campalan and drive
b. Five year pledges of a minimum of $56a00 4 year .
be ‘encouraged by all members of thé parish
Co Encourage members- to provide for the bulldihg
. in their wills and bequests Goe i
d. Encourage members to support the fund through
"Tn Lieu of Flowers" cdonations
e.-Contact Compatriotic Organizations for support
: and donations - _
£, Prepare a list of memorial items commenstrate
with their -cost. With the Stlpulatlbn«nb
memorial item may be purchased by:a spdnsor
without a donation of a minimim of $250 to
the bullding fund for the Cultural Center.

It id further the recommendatlon of this commlttee that no working plahs be drawn
by an architect until subh time: ‘ag ,$100§000 hag beer collectéd in moniés or plédges.
At which time the Exectitive Committee wi}l have the authorlty to select and retain an
architect to develop working drawingsi -

Further it is recommended that no propoSals be submltted for blds for constructlon
until 50% of the cost has been collected and approval for doristruction obtained from
the parish membership.

Finally, in view of the constant increase in the cost of material and labor and
that delay .can only increase the problems faced by the parish, it is the request of
this committee that the recommendations for the Cultural Center Project made herein
be irmediately approved and wholeheartedly endorsed by this assembly.

Respectfully submitted,

Very Rev, Yeghishe Gizirian
Gilbert Markarian

Mikael Kolligian

George Shamgochian

Ralph Yagjian

Jacob Hagopian

Ramon Hovsepian

This report was accepted and. approved By the Parish Assembly on June 6, 1961 except that
recommendation 1 was changed to read "twenty-one people" instead of "ten people" to
comprise the Executive Committee,

A statement concernlng the account of all parishioners is in the process of being
mailed, We urge your kind consideration for payment on accounts. due. -

A financial statement audited by a Certlfled Public Accountant is attached and comprlses
a part of this report.

‘Remember construction cannot start until SO% of the estlmated cost is on hand and delay
only makes the price go up and up and up. -

Our thanks to all who have assisted us during the past years and who have encouraged
us to continue to completion of thls so~-needed project.

Respectfully submitted,

» Gilbert Markarian, Chairman
-1- : N



,CULTURAL CENTER BUILDING FUND

ARMENIAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOUR

STATEMENT OF CASH RECEIPTS AND DISBURSEMENTS

. YEAR ENDED TECEMBER 31, 1965

BALANCES JANUARY 1, 1965:

Guaranty Bank & Trust Co. (checking account)
Worcester County Institution for Savings .
Worcester Federal Savings & Loan Association

RECEIPTS:

Interest on Sav1ngs Accounts

Ways and Means

Individual Pledges

Contributions in lieu of Flowers
Pledges- Church Auxiliary Organlzations
Gifts and Bequests .

DISBURSEMENT'S:

. Architects Fees
Real Estate Purchase
Administrative Expenses ..
Preliminary Building Expenses

BALANCES DECEMBER 31, 1965:

Guaranty Bank & Trust Co. (checking account)
Worcester County Institution for Savings

Worcester Federal Savings & Loan Association

The above report has been prepared as a result of our: exam-}

§ 32,71

[4
35,5L6.73
__5,979.00
$41,868.LL
$2,088,98
306,52
5,356.35
5,639.20
3,380,20
100.00 16,871.25
.$58,739.69
$3,375.00
1,000, 00
6000 ) '
98noq L, 479,00
$ 298.,L3 L
3?,18’-1050 : - . )
16,777.76  $5L,260.69

ination of the records ard accounts of the Cultural Center
Building Fund for the year ended December 31, 1965,

We examined copies of all receipts for cash during the year

and compared them to the books and bank deposits.  Paid
~ checks in support of all disbursements, vendors' invoices
and other vouchers presented to us were examined.

. PRINCE & OJERHOLM, C.P.A.'s

By Arthur R. Prince (Signature)

=16~
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SUNDA'{ SCHOOL

TEACHING STAFF:

Kindergarten - Mrs. Mary Arakelian - Supervisor .
Nursery - Age 3 - Mrs, Marion Aharonian - liss Maryann Terz dai
Age i - Mrs., Grace Kheboian - Miss Janice Elloian
Age 5 - Miss Brenda Toromanian - 1'iss Diane Choolfaian - Miss Christina Yagjian
Primary - Age 6 - Mrs, Mary Aroian - Mrse Giadys Andonian’
' Age 7 - Miss Marcia Gazoorlan - Miss Mary Melikian -« Mrs. Anna Krikorian
Age 8 - Miss Grayce Balian - Mrs, betty Sheehan
Junior - Age 9 - Miss Violet Nalbandian - iliss Berjouhi Zakarian
Age 10- Mrs Louise Saunders - liiss Betty Calfaian
Age 11- Miss Alice Shamgochian = Miss Lillian Kassabian
Age 12~ Mrg Khy Garabedian - Mr, Martin Mooshagian
Age 13- Mr| Paul Davis - MrJ John Tatessian
Senior - Age 1h- Mr. Geérgs Krikoriah ‘
Age 15- Deacon Rifhard Métjian . '
Substitute teachers: Miss MaryAnn Aslanlan; Mrs. Rose Aslanlan, Mr. Richard Bedrcsian,
: Mrs. Rose Houmere; Mrs{ Elizabeth Mlkltarlan and Miss Adrienne Zakarian,

Under the supervision of our Deacon, assisted by cur dedlcated teachers; otr childrén
are given religious instruction every Sunday. Indeed, it ig & great pleasure to see
the willingness of our teachers to share their knowledge with our children.

Program - Sunday School is scheduled to begin at 10:30 A.M. on Sunday mornings. Since
quite a few students and teachers arrive late, we are forced to begin later. ‘Each
class hold their own devotional serv1ce, prayer and Bible readings the first quarter
hour. One half hour is devoted to reviewing the previous lesson. The.remaining

time is spent on new lesson material. Ve have made it our policy to attend Church
every Sunday.

-Enrollment - This year our total enrollment is 325 pupllS and more thatn 30 teachers.
The average weekly attendance is very encouraging. We are making an effort to follow
up those who are absent in excess. We have also established a report card cystem on
an experimental basis. We are now able to see this system has its merits.

Sunday School Board of Directors -~ Members of this committee, appointed by our Pastor,
are: Very Rev. Muron Gurjikian, Deacon Richard Metjian, Gerald Aharonian, Bart D,
Bagdasarian and Ara Eresian. This committee met several times during the summer, at
which time they proposed some administrative changes that we have 1ntroduced 1n our
Sunday Schoole Their suggestions have been very fruitful,

Teacher's Meetings - Sunday School teachers are holding their monthly'meetings on the
third Tuesday of the month. The following officers were elected: Very Rev. Muron ,
"Gurjikian, President; Deacon Richard Metjian, Executive Secretary; Mrs. Louise Saunders,
Recording Secretary; Mrs, Mary Arakelian, Corr. Secretary; Mr. Ara Hercian, Liaison
Officer and Hr. Ralph Yagjian, Advisor, :

At these meetings an evaluation of the Sunday Sﬂhool is being made, and comments are
heard from the teachers, But the main purpose of these meetings are to present educa-
tional programs to the teachers.

Parent-Teacher Association - At our second meeting, a new P.T.A, committee was appointed
and is as follows: Very Rev, Muron Gurjikian, Deacon Richard Metjian, Mrs. Rose Toromanian,
Mrs. Louise Saunders, Mrs. Marjorie Mesrobian, Mrs, Anna Martin, Mrs. Alice Nigosian,

Mrs. Armen Atlas and Mr. John Kassabian.

The task of the P.T.A. committee will be mostly to provide social and educational pro-
grams for our Sunday School and to our community respectively.

It must be mentioned here, that some parents lack a real and deep interest towards

their child's Christian education. At our last meeting, we had only 15 parents

present. Ve need the interest and cooperatlon of every parent within the Sunday School

so that we may be able to fulfill our task.
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Sunday School Aetivities - Sunday School activities included a Halloween Party, Sunday
- School Choir, Christmas and Easter Communion Breakfast, and closing exercises.

These projects will be carried out by the P,T.A. Committee. Sunday School must impart
Christian Education as well as social environment to make Sunday School appealing to
our children in many forms. :

Sunday School Choir -~ In order to create interest and appreciation toward our Church
and its'! sacred music, Mrs. Hazel Eljanian, with great devotion and sacrifice has re-
hearsed our children every Friday from 7:00 - 8:00 P.M. at the Church., The response
has been very encouraging. Also, at this time, we would like to thank George Sogigian
for his willingness to devote his time to Sunday School Choir rehearsals. The Choir
sang during Communion services on Saturday, January 8 and will sing again on Saturday,
April 9 and on Children's Day,

Again, we take this opportunity to thank Mrs. Hazel Eljanian, George Sogigian and all
the parents who have taken time to make this project a success to the Glory of God.

Appre01atlon - At the beginning of this year, Miss Rose Sogigian resigned as super-
visor of our Nursery and Primary Departments. Rose, has served as Sunday School
teacher and Supervisor for more than 20 years. She has worked with great devotion
and sacrifice., We are very sorry to see her leave, but we are sure that she will help
us any time that we ask her assistance,

Also, our former Superintendent of Sunday School, Mr., Garry Degermajian resigned in
June, Garry has served Sunday School for 3 years. He supervised our Sunday School
with interest and administrative ability. We are hopeful that he will render his
assistance whenever he is asked. ' ’

At this time also, I would like to express, on behalf of our Pastor, and myself our
deep appreciation and satisfaction for the work our teachers are. d01ng, to the best
of their ability, by teaching our faith to our children. '

I would like to finish my report with this thought--
"Without God, we cannot. Without us, God will not."

Those who serve the Church do so out of love of God and of the Armenian nation. The
great mission of the Church could not be accomplished without the devotion and love -for
the house of God,

May God 1nsp1re each of you who have given of yourselves to continue to labor in HlS
vineyard. . 7 v o

'Yburs'in-Christ

" Deacon Richard Metjian
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CHURCH CHOIR

During the past yeaf, the Choir mémbers have dedicated themselves to
attending church regﬁlaf1y.
Choir rehearsals are held every other week, a@d oftener for preparation of
sharagans for speciaivfeast days; |
Because the Choir's primary obligation is to sing the "Divine Liturgy",
functions for the purpose of raising funds for its treasury are limited.
However, through the graclouSness of the Parish Council, we do have the
privilege of hav1ng a plate collectlon or presentlng to them our needs,
such as funds for the "Sacrgd Music Book"; which is about to be published
or for newrfobes, music books and etc.
The dhoir and Deacons are dedicated and éfand ready at all times tp un-
selfishly éerve Qur.Church and Parish whenever called upon, consfantly
striving to impréﬁé in their devotion and sacrifibe for their Church.
The Choir wlshes to take this opportunlty to express its appre01at10n
to our Pastor, Very Reverend Muron Guralklan, for hlé donstant interest
and support of the Cnoir, gnd.to the Parish Council for its generous
financial aid.

ﬁeSpectfully submitted,.

Simon Zakarian
Chairman

=20~
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THE YOUNG WOMEN!S GUILD

The Young Women'!s Guild of the Armenian Church of Our Saviour is pleased to report that
they have completed another year of qutural, religious, social and financial success.

At the membership meeting on Tuesday, January 12, the following executive officers were
installed to carry on the work for the coming year: Chairman, Dorothy Yagjian (lst term);
Vice-Chairman, Ann Vartanian (2nd term); Treasurer, Ardem Andonian (1st term); Assistant
Treasurer, Irene Shooshan (2nd term); Recording Secretary, Alice Sahagian (1st term);
Corresponding Secretary, Mary Shamoian (2nd temm) and Adv1sor, Hazel Eljanian. Appoint-
ed to standing committees were: Auditing, Nancy Megrlchian and’ ‘Tucy Kasparian; By-Laws,
Marion Nalbandian; Hoztesses, Lucy Bilazarian,Phyllis: Bllazarlan and BeverLy Der-
Harootunian; Membership, Eliza Haffty; Program, Margaret. Arakellan, Publicity; Harriet
Krikorian; Visitations, Margaret Bedrosian and Ellzabeth Markarlan and Cook Books,

Mary Sogigian, :

Executive board meetings are regularly held on the flrst Tuesday of each month arid
membership meetings are held on the .second Tuesday of ‘each month: These meetings
totaled 10 each for the years: Total membership of the Young Women's Guild numbers 80
active members, of which 5 wWere initiatéd as new members durlng the year 1965. An
average of 45 members attendéd monthly meetings. Membership meetlngs are followed
with a program of 1nterest 't0 Sur members with such Subgects is religion, business,
c1v1cs, hair styllng and other 111ﬁstrated talks by speakers dnd lecturers.

Moriey making progects for the year included a Whist Party on February i, at the Church
Hall; two rummage Sales, one on March 27 and the other on NoVember 5; Guest Night,

with a special tributé to our mothefs, on.Nay'll, at which time an Armenian comedy
highlighted the eveningj Fashion Show on September 21 at-the Pleasant Valley Country
Club; and a Fall Food Festival on November 1l in the’ Ghurch Hall. The success of these
proflt making functions has made it possible for us to allocate our funds as follows:

To our Church (to include any dlsbursemen£ to the
Armenian School & $100. to be used totard a new e
typewriter for the church office. $1, 30000

Sohe,

To Sunday School ‘ 200400
Cultural Center Fund 1;200.00
Sponsorship of 2 Armenian Students at

St. Tarkmanchatz Secondary School, Jerusalem 50.00
Holy Cross Fund - Istanbul, Turkey 100.00

For the purpose of puchasing more vital kitchen eoquipment L50.00
After all disbursements, a btalance of $91.87 remains in the treasury.

In March a Lenten Supper preceded our membership meeting, to which husbands and members
of the Men's Club were invited. Our members also assisted the Ladies Auxiliary with
their Lenten Supper by serving and donating pastry. In April we assisted the A.C.Y.0.A.
Juniors with a Military Whist Party. In May several members joined in cleaning the
kitchen, relining all the shelves ard drawers with white oil cloth and taking inventory
of all kitchenware. On Mother's Day the Guild donated flowers for the altar and par-
ticipated in group communion.

Voluntary community participation included preparing and selling Armenian foods and
pastries at the International Fiesta under the direction of the 7.W.C.A. All proceeds
benefited the Y.W.C.A. World Fellowship Fund. Several members gave their time and
effort to aiding the Worcester Area Comprehensive Care Center for Mentally Retarded in
the way of clerical assistance and therapy. Following each rummage sale, good and
usable clothing that remained unsold was delivered to.the Worcester State Hospital for
the use of patients.

The Guild rerembers its hospitaiized or bereaved members with cards, flowers and visits,

A very active year was climaxed by a most enjoyable Christmas Party for it's members
and their husbands at the Indian Meedow Country Club.

We wish to thank our Pastor, Very Rev., Muron Gurjikian, his assistant, Deacon Richard
Metjian, the Parish Council, and other Church organizations for their cooperation and
understanding of our activities and progress.

Respectfully submitted,
=23 Alice Sahagian - Recording Secretary



MEN'S CLUB

The Men's Club began 1965 with the installation of its officers. Chairman:

Gerald Mosessian, Vice-Chairman: Vahan Harututiian, Treasurer: Henry Shooshan, Rec-
ording Secretary: Arthur Yarumlan, CorreSpondlng Secretary: Arthur Sarian, Advisor:
Suney Kachadoorian. _ .

During the year the follow1ng act1v1t1es took p1ace~ Inter-Faith Panel Discussion
held with members of neighborhood churches; -Annial Cormunion Breakfast; Guest
Speakers; Films; Dinmer Dance; Annual Basketball Game with A.C.Y.0.A.; Election of
new officers, namely: Chairman: Francis NaJarlan, Vice-Chairman: Charles Hoogasian,
Treasurer: Seth Bilazarian, Corresponding Secretary: Harry Sahagian, Recordlng
Secretary: Nerses Zeytoonian, Adv1sor° Gerald Mosessian,

The Men'!s Club made the follow1ng contrlbutloas in 1965 Cultural Fund $600.00;
Holy Cross Fund $50.00; Cathedral Fund &50000- Basketball Uniforms for the A.C. Y 0.A.
$170.00; Sponsor's Fees for basketball teams $50 oo.,

1965 was a very productive year for the Mén s Club not only financially but socially
and educationally. Our monthly dinner meetlngs were: enjoyed by all those who
attended, Our lectures and films helped us promote good fellowship and our great
increase in active membership is evidence of the need to continue to strive toward
closer relationships with our fellow men. We 1nv1te all male parish members to

301n us and take an active part in promoting this: fellowshlp. Our sincere gratitude
is expressed to our President, Very Rev. lMuron GurJlklan, for his guidance through-
out the year. We wish to thank the executive committeé for their devotion to their
duties of office and assistdnce throughout the year. Also, thanks are extended to
Haig Mesrobian and Leon Kachadorian for their unselfish devotion and energy con-
tributed to our basketball teams. Their able coachlng and guidance will contribute
greatly toward the character building of our youth. We also recognize and thank
-Seth Bilazarian for taking the added responsibility of managing the basketball
activities for the Men's Club:

We look forward to an even more successful 1966
In God's Keeping

Gerald M. Mosessian
Chairman--1965
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At this yearts A. CJYAOAAI Annual Assembly in New York, the Junlor Citation, given
to the most outstanding Juhior Chapter in tlie ¢ountry, was awarded to Worcester.
This, it is clear, serves to spedik for the fine work of our youthi We shall
earnestly strive to equal our past achievements,

Throughout the year, many religious and cultural events weree plannéd. The organ-
ization took part in many interfaith projects through its r¢preeséntation to the
United Christian Youth Movement, in particular the Cavaleade .of Faith and Youth
Week programs. A.C.Y.O.A. members attended a youth meeting and social at Trlnlty
Lutheran last January. Recently thirty members of B'nai B'rith girls came to our
church services and took part in a discussion period which followed.

This fall a Religious Educational Conference was held, with invitations sent to
nearby chapters, A debate during Lent was held with the Boston Chapter on the
subject "Is the Church Meeting the Needs of its Youth?"

Each month, educational program material is sent to us from Central Council.
Using thls, the Cultural Committee would present the material to the membership.
Featured at several meetings also were guest speakers.

Joint projects with the Seniors included the production "Fifi Fouge", A.C.Y.0.A.
Day, and a religious retreat held at Camp Harrington.

In meeting a pledge to the Cultural Center Fund and an obligation of one-half tax
point to the Central Council, we had several successful money-making programs,
which helped to increase our treasury by nearly fifty per cent. Two bake sales
and a Whist Party were held during the year. Christmas cards and wrappings were
sold also.

Socials, held frequently, were thoroughly enjoyed by the membership. Two summer
dances, and a Christmas Party proved to be quite profitable., Thanksgiving Eve
saw the group gathered for a brief service followed by refreshments and dancing.
Throughout the year socials were also held following meetings. Two outings, to
Misquamicut Beach and to Mount Monadnock were arranged during the summer months.
We also had two bowling.parties., -
Arrangements were made for a New England inter-chapter basketball league. The
group journeyed to Watertown, Providence and Lowell for games.

At Christmastime, a tree was purchased and decorated in the Church Hall for the
Sunday School. A collection was taken up and sent to the Gazette Santa to aid the
underpriviledged children.

In June, the annual election of officers was held with the following results:
Chairman, Richard Bedrosian; Vice-Chairman, Brenda Toromanian; Corresponding
Secretary, Rosanna Bagdasarian; Recording éecretary, Janice Elloian; Treasurer,
Robert Shooshan and Publicity Director, Margaret Bezdigian.

Our membership drive, held in the Fall, brought us twenty new faces. We now have
well over 30 paid members,

A1l in all, the year has been productive for the A.C.Y.0.A. Juniors., We have
done our best to make the organization a success financially, culturally, socially
and religiously. We are grateful to our advisors, the Parish and the Parish
Council for their continuing advice and cooperation.

196l Balance ¢293.04
Income (after expenses) 181.23
1965 Total Balance Sh7h.27

25 Respectfully submitted

Richard Bedrosian - Chairman






